


My Masonic Journey

Unlike many Brethren, I do not know of any direct Masonic lineage in my family, though 
there are stories of relatives who fought on opposite sides during the Civil War but were 
united as Masonic Brothers. Born in Maui, Hawaii, I spent my early years in Rhodesia (now 
Zimbabwe), where my father, a U.S. Marine Corps veteran, served in the Rhodesian SAS. In 

1982, we returned to Hawaii, where I later joined the Marine Corps, serving as a Rifleman 
and in a Drill Platoon in Washington, D.C.

It was during my time in D.C. that my curiosity about Freemasonry deepened. Seeing symbols 
like the George Washington Masonic Memorial and The House of the Temple inspired me to 
explore the Craft. In 2012, I was Initiated, Passed, and Raised at Herndon Lodge No. 264 in 

Virginia, where I served in several officer roles and developed a deep appreciation for 
Ritual Work and Masonic Education. My mentors, including WB Kirk McNulty and WB 

Andrew Hammer, profoundly shaped my understanding of the Craft.

After moving to Boise, Idaho, I continued my Masonic journey at Idaho Lodge No. 1 and 
Capital City Lodge No. 93, where I served as Junior Warden. Eventually, in 2019, I 

relocated to Albuquerque and joined Sandoval Lodge No. 76 in 2021, serving in 
progressive roles leading to Senior Warden in 2024.

My Vision for 2025: “Building the Inner Temple”

My focus for the upcoming year will be Masonic Education and Ritual Excellence, guided by 
the theme of “Building the Inner Temple.” This theme emphasizes personal growth, 

introspection, and spiritual enlightenment, with the Lodge serving as a foundation for 
these pursuits.

Here’s what you can expect in 2025:

Enhanced Lodge Meetings 
All meetings will open on the Master Mason Degree to allow for 

advanced education topics.

Business discussions will be minimal, with most administrative matters handled by 
dedicated committees. This ensures Lodge time is focused on education and ritual work.



Masonic Education Initiatives

Monthly presentations will cover topics ranging from Esoterika to historical and 
symbolic lessons.

January highlights include a Zoom presentation by RWB Andrew Hammer, author of 
Observing the Craft, during our first Stated Communication.

Ritual Excellence - Degree work will continue to be a priority, with frequent practices to 
maintain precision and quality.

Special efforts will be made to create meaningful experiences for our candidates and 
participants.

Atmosphere and Tradition

Subtle enhancements like the use of Frankincense during meetings will add a sensory 
connection to the traditions of King Solomon’s Temple.

Opportunities for All Brethren - Whether you live locally or out of state, there are ways 
to contribute, such as joining committees via Zoom or assisting with presentations. Your 
involvement enriches our collective experience.

Committees at Sandoval Lodge No. 76

To help ensure the Lodge runs efficiently and continues to thrive, we have established 
five committees that meet once a month via Zoom. These committees allow all Brethren—
whether local or out of state—to get involved and contribute to the Lodge’s success.

If you’re interested in joining any of these committees or have an idea for a new committee 
you'd like to Chair, let me know! Here are our current committees:

Finance Committee
Manages the Lodge's finances, including budgets, expenses, and long-term financial 
planning.

Audit Committee
Conducts reviews of the Lodge's financial records to maintain transparency and 
accountability.

Building and Grounds Committee
Oversees the maintenance, upkeep, and improvement of our Lodge building and 
surrounding property.

(Continued on next page)







From the South

Brethren, 

Since the New Year and Installations are coming up 
quickly I want everybody to know with the Kitchen 
reconstruction hopefully being completed soon we 
can return to kitchen cooked meals. I am not a great 
chef so I will let you all know that there will be 
plenty of pasta types dishes. 

Brethren I hope you have had a chance to read the 
WM-ELECT's aggressive agenda for the upcoming year, 

I encourage all brethren to support this agenda.

Each one of us came to the door of Masonry for our own reasons and 
passions , curiosity, family tradition,  education, mentorship , fellowship, 
the base to join other masonic groups ( Shrine, Scottish Rite ETC.) and 
community service. I would encourage each brother to let the WM-Elect 
and the brethren be aware of that purpose and encourage the Lodge of 
your plans to fulfill that passion. Of course there are always budget 
concerns, however if the Lodge is aware of your passions hopefully we can 
create a plan to complete those plans.

Myself I would like us to be more connected to the Rio Rancho Community. 
Volunteer work at St. Felix, StoreHouse West, Bikes for Books and more 
participation in City events, (City Parades and Events.) We need the Rio 
Rancho citizens to know we are part of this community and are willing to 
help as far as our cable-tow  will let us. 

Sincerely & Fraternally,

Richard Cullen, PM
Junior Warden - Elect



















Robert Burns and His Relationship to Freemasonry - and Robert Burns 
Supper on January 25, mark your calendars! 

Robert Burns, born on January 25, 1759, in Ayrshire, Scotland, is celebrated as 
Scotland’s national poet. Known as the Bard of Ayrshire, Burns penned timeless works 

such as Auld Lang Syne, To a Mouse, and Tam o’ Shanter. His poetry, rich in themes of love, 
nature, equality, and the human spirit, resonates across cultures and generations. A 

champion of the common man, Burns drew deeply from his humble beginnings as the son of a 
tenant farmer, weaving universal truths into his verses.

Burns’ connection to Freemasonry began in 1781 when he was initiated into St. David’s 
Lodge No. 174 in Tarbolton. Freemasonry had a profound impact on his life and writings, 

offering him a network of brotherhood and intellectual camaraderie. Its ideals of 
equality and fraternity are evident in his works, which often champion the dignity of all 

people. For Burns, lodge meetings were more than just gatherings; they were spaces 
where he found inspiration and support for his creative endeavors, making Freemasonry 

an integral part of his personal and professional journey.

The annual Robert Burns Supper is a global tradition celebrating the poet's life and 
legacy, and this year, the Scottish Rite Valley in Santa Fe will host a Burns Supper on 
Saturday, January 25—Burns’ birthday itself. The event, open to all (you need not be a 

Scottish Rite Mason or even be Scottish!), is an opportunity to embrace the spirit of Burns 
through poetry, haggis, and fellowship. Tickets are $75, with more details to follow, but 

mark your calendars now and plan accordingly! Attendees are encouraged to don kilts or 
other Scottish regalia if they have it, adding to the festive atmosphere. This evening 
promises to be a celebration of brotherhood, heritage, and the enduring values of 

Freemasonry and Robert Burns.
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